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BATCH RECALL 
 

Versifel FeLV, suspension for injection for cats, VPA10387/088/001 
 
 
 
 
24th February 2021 
 
Dear Wholesaler, 
 
We wish to advise you that batch 400141 of Versifel FeLV, suspension for injection for cats, is being 
recalled with immediate effect.  
 
This recall is going to veterinarian level. 
 
This action has been agreed with the Health Products Regulatory Authority (HPRA). 
 
The reason for the recall is that during routine stability monitoring an out of specification potency test 
result at 12 months for Versifel FeLV, suspension for injection for cats, batch 400141 was identified, in 
which a slightly lower than expected potency result was recorded. This recall is being taken as a 
precaution while further investigation is conducted. 
 
Please immediately quarantine any units of the above batch which you have in your possession. As 
this recall is going to veterinarian level, Zoetis will contact your veterinary practice customers to request 
that they return any stock from this batch to you.  Please quarantine this stock on receipt from your 
customers. 
 
Please return all quarantined stock from this batch within four weeks of receipt of this letter to our logistic 
services provider, Allphar Services Ltd, Greenogue Business Park, Rathcoole, Co Dublin, for credit. 
Please contact Zoetis Customer Support at ciara.fitzgerald@zoetis.com in order to organise the return 
of the units.   
 
If you have supplied this batch to any other wholesaler, please send those wholesalers a copy of this 
recall letter, requesting that they quarantine and return any unsold quantities of this batch to you. 
 
Unaffected stock of this product is available to order at this time. 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience this matter may cause and would like to thank you for your 
cooperation. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
Agnieszka Markowska PhD 

 
Regulatory Affairs Manager 
Zoetis Belgium S.A (Irish Branch) 
 
 
Enc. Copy of Veterinary Surgeon recall letter 

Batch number Expiry date 

400141 06/10/2021 


